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Issue 4429, October 2016 
 

Next club meeting: October 24th, 2016, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp 
Bowie Blvd  
 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
Greeting Thunderbirds, October 15-16 may just go down 
as one of the busiest in history for the Fort Worth 
Thunderbirds.  This particular weekend, club members 
hosted, a SPA championship event at the field, set up static 
displays at Benbrook Heritage day event, and did a three-
day static display for the Alliance Airshow.  The Airshow 
was amazing, and this year we had a great location, 
indoors and outside.  The official number of people who 
came thru the indoor venue and exited to see the models 
outside was counted at just about 12,500.  Amazing how 
many people out there are interested in aviation, and 
really want to try RC.   We have been asked back for next 
year, and I for one can’ wait!  Special thanks to  
Mel wells, Joe Tamez, Josh Tamez, Jason Meadows, and 
Tab Bowland, for assisting with the Airshow.  Thanks to 
Woody Lake, Ian, and Terry Thorpe for the Benbrook 

Heritage Festival, and for SPA, Ken Knots, Gary Alphin, 
Chris Berardi and doing double duty Tab Bowland.  
 
Our holiday dinner is just around the corner.  You must 
purchase ticket for this event.  Tickets are $15.00 per 
person.  The event will be at the Fort Worth Botanical 
Gardens, on Dec 3, 2016.  Tickets are available for 
purchase by contacting James Meadows at 817 524 5774 or 
by email to Jamslam1099@ gmail.com.  Seating is limited 
to a 120.  Look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Like electric aircraft? Then you want to be at the Field on 
Saturday 22 Oct 2016.  We are hosting an electric Flying 
on Saturday.  Based on past years, this promises to be a 
great event with plenty of electric aircraft in all shapes and 
sizes. Thanks to Tom Blakeney for being the CD for this 
event.  

 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

No Report this month�

September 2016 Membership Meeting Minutes, Buffalo West, 2016:  

The meeting was called to order by James Meadows (President) at 7 PM. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
Ken Knotts mentioned the Senior Pattern Competition 
scheduled for October 15-16.  “Come out and have some 
fun.” 
Woody Lake pointed out that the Benbrook Heritage 
Festival is that same weekend and volunteers are needed 
to assist with promoting the Thunderbirds contributions 
to the community. 
James Meadows addressed the third event of the 
October 15-16 weekend and that is the Alliance Airshow 
where the Thunderbirds RC Association will display 

various types of RC airplanes and promoting the sport 
to the thousands of spectators present.  Once again, the 
club (your club) needs your help with these events. 
Tom Blakeney was not present but wants to highlight 
the Float Fly taking place in November.  Volunteer 
assistance is needed.  A boat would be very helpful since 
it might be chilly in a kayak. 
 
SHOW & TELL:   
Woody Lake (yes, Woody graciously brought something 
in) displayed another piece of his building and painting 
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talents with his foamy P-40 (from Ken’s Cads) and his 
impressive B-25.  A great story about Heddy Lamar too. 

 

 
 
Gary James brought in a very attractive Kwik-Fli Mk  
III with a 1980 Kraft 72 mhz radio and Kraft 61 engine.  
Old school design and build.   

 
 

Ken Knotts illustrated a very unique folding wing, balsa, 
rubber band launched airplane.  The wings stay folded 
back until the airplane reaches altitude.  Thermals love 
it and tend to keep them though. 

 
 

Many thanks to all three for making the time and effort 
to share their equipment, time, and energy displaying 
these flying machines. 
 
James Meadows began selling tickets to the Club 
Christmas Party being held at the Botanic Gardens on 
Friday, December 2, at 7 PM.  The venue is planned to 
be a catered event with good food, elegant surroundings, 
and only a few raffle prizes.  We will have the facility to 
ourselves and there is seating for 120.  Tickets are first 
come; first served and require purchase for $15 per 
person.  Tickets will be available at the next club 
meeting which is Monday, October 24th.  Separate 
arrangements may, I repeat, may be possible by 
contacting James directly.  That can be done via the club 
president link on the Thunderbird website.  Please note 
that indicating interest on the survey DOES NOT 
reserve a ticket.  You must cough up the dough and get 
the ticket(s).  
  
Secretary: Bill Lake noted with dismay the presence of 
last month’s meeting minutes.  A motion was raised and 
seconded to pass on the reading of the minutes.  Other 
than that, Bill had little to say other to announce four 
new members:  John Arnott, John Ebert, Nick Morrow, 
and Paul Stelly. 
 
Treasurer: Chris Berardi noted that numerous (8) club 
bills were recently paid, reducing our cash on hand with 
little impact.  The club remains financially healthy with 
membership at 198.  Chris handed out new club 
nametags to those members present and he will have 
them again at the October 24 meeting.  Chris also 
discussed new member shirts and hats which he plans to 
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have on display at the next meeting on October 24th.  The 
shirts are a high quality white cotton/polyester blend 
and embroidered with our logo and names on the left 
breast.  Cost is estimated at approximately $25-35. 
 
Safety: Mel Wells cooler weather will be bringing out 
more flyers, so be careful and comply with all of the 
rules.  Pay attention to the presence of spectators beyond 
the spectator lines.  It is for their safety.  Only 
individuals actively engaged in or assisting flight 
operations should be in the pilot boxes.  
  
James Meadows initiated a discussion of the nominated 
club projects, the status of the membership voting, and 
identified the top ten vote getters in favor of proceeding.  
A lot of lively discussion transpired, recognizing that 
every member may have an opinion, and some proved 
that to be true.  The following projects were approved to 
proceed forward in pursuit of more accurately defined 

cost parameters before resubmission to the members for 
final go ahead: 
 
Helipad 
Repair or replace picnic tables 
Construct a jet engine run-up pad or blast shield 
New shelving for the tool shed 
More Fun Fly Events 
New event signage/flags 
 
NEW BUSINESS – Gordon England contacted the 
club seeking an organization (Thunderbirds) to accept a 
donation to establish a Youth Program in honor of Joe 
Joplin. Much work remains to be done to determine all 
that is involved and what effort it would entail. 
 
GUESS WHO – the person in last month’s newsletter 
was Chuck McElroy and he was identified by Chris 
Berardi, the winner of a ten dollar gift card to JT’s 
Hobby.   

 
ATTENDEES – 

 
Charles Weaver 
Jimmy Nelson 
Sarge Bell 
Tab Bowland 
James meadows 
Jason Meadows 
Bill Lake 
Ken Knotts 

Mel Wells 
Iam Waring 
Woody Lake 
Ed Furche 
Gary James 
Carl Rivers 
Dennis Niles 
Kip Niles 

Keith Snyder 
Rob Lowe 
Chris Berardi 
Gary Cummings 
Johnny Hunt 
Donald Griffith 
J.C. Dean 
Steve Ehlers 

 
 
Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 
No report at this time. 
 
Electric EXPO Fly-in 
 
Don’t forget our annual electrics fly-in this coming Saturday 22 October. The following are some photos of past EXPO 
events. 
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Alliance Air Show 
 
The FW Thunderbirds were asked to participate in the 2016 Alliance Air Show festivities. Our folks responded with a first 
class exhibit of models and members to promote our club and the model aviation hobby. The following photos illustrate 
some of aircraft and exhibit. 
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Benbrook Heritage Festival: by Woody 
 
The “Pooh” Bear was right; it was blustery day to say the 
least. The tent next to us blew over and looked like a 
pretzel when it stopped rolling.  
Our club supported this event with two pop ups, many 
airplanes, handouts, and lots of good PR to all attendees at 
this years’ Heritage Festival. By the end of the day my 
voice was about to give out and I’m sure Terry and Ian 
were hoarse as well. Most modelers love to talk and show 
off their airplanes, same as grandparents with their grand 
children. Terry, Ian, and I were kept busy most of the day 
answering question, passing out club info pamphlets, and 
demonstrating the advancements in our hobby. 
 

 
This turkey leg (on the right) didn’t stand a chance. 
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Three Blade Prop Balancing: From a post on RC Groups 
 
My problem with balancing 3 bladed props is that I didn't 
have a process to follow that worked every time. 
 
I found a version of this method, only they removed 
material to balance. If you want to add tape to balance, let 
me tell you how it's done. 
 
First you should only have to add weight to, at the most, 
two blades ... never all three. I was having trouble doing 
this. I'd end up with tape on all three before I was done. 
 
Here's how you do it. Put the prop on the balancer, spin it 
and let it settle. Here's the typical case: all 3 blades are 
spread around. One is probably higher than the others 
and one is lower, but none are pointing straight up, or 
straight down. Number the highest one with 1 dot, the 
lowest one with 3 dots, and 2 dots on the other. Don't 
fudge on this marking, it's important to the process to get 
it right. 

 
The first step is to balance 2 and 3. You do this by adding 
weight to 2, until 1 is pointing straight up (2 and 3 are now 
balanced). Now you add weight to 1 until the prop is 
balanced. Works every time it’s tried. It's so simple but I 
was having lots of trouble. Only the number 1 and 2 
blades should have any tape on them. 
 
I've also had the case where one blade is pointing straight 
down. Put 3 dots on it, and 1 and 2 on the others. Now you 
add the same amount of weight to both 1 and 2 each time, 
until it's balanced. It's a little harder than the first case, 
because you're trying to get the same amount of weight 
added to two blades at a time. 
 
The third case is one blade is pointing straight up. This is 
the easiest case. Mark it with 1 dot and the other two with 
2 and 3. Now add weight to 1 until it's balanced. 
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YAK-3: by Debra Cleghorn Model Airplane News Editor 
 
Mike Booth scratch-built this 1/3.2-scale Russian Yak-3 
and notes that the 59.5-pound warbird uses a “mix of 
traditional materials and composite parts, i.e, cowling and 
canopy, carbon fiber fuselage doublers and a +/- 12G 
main spar joiner for the two piece wing.” Note the exhaust 
stacks in the second photo. When these stacks are slid aft 
you have access to all switches and connect ports. The Yak 
is powered by a 3W 150cc inline twin motor spinning a 20-
inch propeller. He adds, “She’s on rails and after ten 
years of flying my Spitfires I’m feeling that the full-size 
Yak could probably outmaneuver a MK9.” Thanks to 
Pete and Dean Coxon for taking this great video and 
sharing it with us. For more info on Mike’s models, visit 
supermarineworks.com. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

SAFETY CORNER 
 

Did you ever get a minor cut from tightening or loosening the prop nut on a model? If you have, then you know it is similar to 
a paper cut which in some cases seems to be an irritant for days. Here's a good preventative measure. Keep a pair gloves 
handy and wear them when removing or installing your props. It works for me. 
 
Mel wells  safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 

 
Name the Thunderbird: by Woody 

 
September Mystery Thunderbird: Chuck McLeroy. Winner was Chris Berardi with a lot of help from members at our 
September meeting. 
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THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
October 22  Texas Electric Expo    Tom Blakeney 
 
November  6  Winter Float Fly    Gary Nelson / Mark Wheeler 
 
November 19-20  Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
November  26  Toys for Tots     Steve Ehlers 
 
December  2  Christmas Party    Club Officers 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������

 
Club Officers 2016 

 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�
�

   The Fort Worth Thunderbirds    �

Winter Float Fly 

SUNDAY, Nov 6, 2015 

 

Event schedule: 9AM until mid-afternoon. Pilot brie fing at 9AM. Open to all types of R/C seaplane and 
float plane models. Maximum fun and flying time, mi nimum hassles! Come join us at beautiful Camp 
Joy Park on Watercress Drive in Lake Worth, TX for a great float fly. We will have a number of awards 
for different types of models and a raffle!! 

GPS Coordinates: 32.8145, -97.4905 Club web site http://www.fwthunderbirds.org  

AMA required. This is an AMA sanctioned event. Land ing fee is $20.00. Pilot lunch included. CD: Tom 
Blakeney 817-734-1917 email: tomblakeney28682@yahoo .com �


